Wirehaired Pointing Griffon-July 2004

Wirehaired Pointing Griffon Health Survey

The American Wirehaired Pointing Griffon Association, in collaboration with Dr. Larry Glickman from the Purdue University School of Veterinary Medicine Section of Clinical Epidemiology, has completed its breed survey.  The good news is that the Griffon is, by and large, a healthy breed with very few health concerns based on the 182 dogs entered in the survey.  There was a less than 3% occurrence in each of cancer, cardiovascular disorders, hypothyroidism and neurological disorders.  About 8% of Griffons had allergies.  There was a very low frequency of inherited eye disorders such as progressive retinal atrophy and only 4.4% hip dysplasia.  Keep up those health clearances!

It is also interesting to note as a follow up on my previous Gazette column from April 2004 (Show Dog or Hunting Dog? – A Special National) that 82.2% of Griffon owners report hunting as their primary interest in the breed with 78.6% of breeders reporting their primary focus for the breed is hunting.  Indeed, the Wirehaired Pointing Griffon is a working breed!

One area of concern, however, is the overall size of our Griffons. It would appear that what is intended to be a medium dog is now evolving toward a large dog.  According to the survey results, the median weight of both dogs and bitches is at or near the maximum weights appearing in published references often placed in the 45-55 pound range for females and 55-65 pound range for males.  The reported median weight in the survey for bitches was 53 lbs with dogs at a median weight of 65 lbs.  While weight is not specified in the breed standard, the survey does suggest a direct correlation between a dog’s weight and its health with the heaviest, largest dogs presenting greater health concerns such as musculoskeletal disorders and premature death.

Height is specified in the breed standard: 20-22 inches for females, 22-24 inches for males.  It clearly states,  “Correct size is important.  Oversize to be severely penalized.”  The survey reports that Griffons are at maximum height limits with the median height of bitches at 22 inches and dogs at 24 inches.  If the median size for both dogs and bitches is at maximum height limits, this must mean that a substantial number of our dogs are oversize.  Both breeders and judges need to be more critical in their evaluation of the height of potential Griffon breeding stock.  When oversized dogs win in the ring, it will only perpetuate this evolution toward oversize.   While overall balance and proportion are important, oversize reduces the functionality of what was intended to be a medium-sized dog able to hunt in heavy cover.  Do we really want to subject our breed to the greater health risks associated with oversize?  

If you are interested in seeing Griffons perform in a wide variety of events from conformation and obedience to hunt tests, agility and tracking, please come to the 2004 AWPGA national specialty in Eugene, Oregon September 2-5 during the Emerald Classic Cluster.  For more information on all events and the numerous educational opportunities during the national visit our website, www.awpga.com or contact the specialty chairperson, Angela Major, at 541-685-1280 or amajor@darkwing.uoregon.edu.
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